
Chris Billing  

Agricultural Contractor, Plant Hire and Garden services 

All types of garden work undertaken which includes: 

Tree surgery 

Garden Clearance 

Hedge trimming 

Turfing 

Fencing 

And many more 

Agricultural work can also be undertaken  

Mini digger hire with tractor and dump trailer available  

ALSO SEASONED LOGS FOR SALE 

Contact Chris Billing 

01752 845234  or mobile 0798 057 4104 

07980574104 

The Newsletter Committee reserve the right to edit or refuse material. If there are any 
mistakes, we apologise. Signed articles do not necessarily express the views of the 
committee. 

Letters to the editor can be given to any committee member or e-mailed to 
sylvia@bedbrook.co.uk 

The newsletter can be viewed at www.landulph.com 

If you are a new resident to the parish and would like to write a small article introducing 
yourselves we would be delighted to receive it. 

The Parish newsletter printer is available for use by local organisations. 

15p per double sided A4 with colour images 

10p per double sided A4 text only. Please provide your own paper. 

Next edition copy date is 15th March but earlier would be even better. 

Please contact a committee member for more details. 

Jo Butcher 01752 844302 Mavis Edmonds 01579 350385 

Morton Macleod 01752 846520 Sylvia Bedbrook 01752 844519 

Reg Rice 01752 844858 James Jermain 01752 847546 

Lynne Saunders 01752 847325   
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Your guide to what’s happening in the area 

Lynne Saunders 



Editorial 

First of all, we’d like to say ‘Thank You’ to everyone who responded to our       
appeal for donations in December. By the end of the month, you had given us 
£424, which includes individual donations of £100 and £50. The envelopes still 
trickle in, and it’s not too late for non-responders to chip in. 

Because we print our own newsletter, and ink is very expensive, we are trying to 
control costs by using less colour in the page 1 picture. This month’s drawing is by 
Lynne Saunders, and other local artists will draft  future images. 

Finally, you may remember our plan to publish a booklet on Landulph at War. 
Most of the material has been gathered, and compilation starts now. However, 
printing awaits our being awarded suitable grants in the summer, so wish us luck. 

The Newsletter Group 

Because this meeting was out of 
synch with the usual timetable, the   
Annexe floor was still covered with   
Playgroup toys. Despite this, the    
councillors held their nerve under the 
unblinking gaze of several furry        
animals. In public forum, Jo Butcher 
asked why Hodders Way street lights 
had not been switched off in the wee 
small hours, as had been requested 
months ago. Andrew Butcher promised 
to look into this. She also pressed for 
other green initiatives, e.g. communal      
composting.  A reply from Colin Breed 
MP about the parish’s awful broadband 
service suggested that a Babcock  
company subsidiary might be helpful 
with a pilot study for the parish, which 
still has £6K earmarked for that        
purpose. 

A submission by the Spaniards Inn 

 

of piles, pontoons and a walkway at 
the pub riverside took up most of the 
meeting. To put it mildly, Council was 
d isp leased wi th the lack  of             
consultation between the owners and 
themselves, and will write to the     
Arnolds inviting an update, and to  
DEFRA with appropriate information. 
Enough said. 

Andrew proposed that the revision of 

the   Parish  Plan  be  led   by Council  

members, with co-option of members 
of the public as appropriate. 

Planning: Council recommended    
approval for: 

Construction of extensions to east and 
north elevations (etc) of Clampit    
Cottage, Landulph. Mr J Grainger. 

Meeting lasted 100 minutes.  

8 members of the public attended. 

Morton Macleod 

Parish Council Meeting 14th December 2009 

Parish Council Meeting 18th January 2010 

 
meeting to discuss matters with    
members of the public.  

The public telephone box is    
proving a bargain, if only by keeping 
these meetings   chuckling. Roger had 
more suggestions for its use e.g. a  
collection   point   for   old     batteries,  

Following last month’s stimuli, Justin 
Arnold has discussed Spaniards Inn 
development with Cllr Gerry Stevenson, 
and has agreed to attend February’s 
Council meeting to outline options, and 
(we understand) will be available at the 
Spaniards Inn immediately after the 

 

 

 

 
 

 

She and her friends raised funds towards the parish hall, holding mini      



Mary Eastment 

Mary is one of the few villagers left who was 
actually born in Cargreen. During her early years 
she lived just two doors up from Braund stores 
next door to her grandparents, Henry and Mary 
Clark. At that time the cottages belonged to Mr 
Snell of Rosehill, where her grandfather worked. 
Mary’s mother, Kitty, was one of five children, and 
sister to Bertha Crabb, originally from Tinnell. Her 
father Cecil had a poultry business in Landulph, 
and the family later became market gardeners on 
land that is now the cricket field. There were also 
geese, ducks, chickens and a few pigs. One of her 
fondest memories is rearing chickens in incubators. Since there were no    
freezers, her mother salted pigs in a trundle to preserve them. Mary attended 
Sunday school from the age of four and was confirmed in 1951. 

Her mother had a stroke aged just 42, leaving Mary to look after her parents 
from an early age. She cooked her first Christmas dinner, a goose, aged 12.   
Her father’s brother, Uncle Bert, and Auntie Ida played an important part in her 
life and were always there for her. She was a Brownie, and later a Guide, in the 
troupe run by her aunt, Bertha Crabb.  She attended ‘Cross College’ from the 
age of five until fifteen when she left and joined the family business. One of her 
tasks was to drive the van into Plymouth with produce for the markets.   

Mary regularly visited the Regal cinema in Saltash travelling on one of the 
buses that came three times a week, but often missed the end of the film as the 
bus returned at 11pm. 

Keen on sports, Mary learned to swim in the river, and recalls three or four 
wrecks the children would dive off.  

She and her friends raised funds towards the parish hall, holding mini      
markets and garage sales in the Rectory Room. Mary’s uncle, Harold Clark, 
served in the first World War, gaining the French equivalent of the military 
medal, and it was he who cut the first turf when the Memorial Hall was started.  
A member of the Church choir and keen dancer, she was also involved in choir 
suppers and fetes for church funds held at Landulph Rectory. 

One of her passions in sport was badminton, and she and husband Ken were 
keen supporters and members of the Landulph badminton club, using the hall 
she had worked so hard to support. She was the Ladies Singles winner. 

Mary married Ken Eastment from Landrake, and in 2008 the couple cele-
brated their golden wedding anniversary. They have a daughter, Brenda, and 
two grandchildren, Liam and Gavin, of whom they are very proud. She has lived 
in her present home, Bounds Tenement, for 65 years and delights in telling me 
her work in the gardens only ended when she married a Plumber! 

David Hall 

  

d isp leased wi th the lack  of             

Everyone with the remotest interest 
in the parish’s development in the 

next five years is urged to attend.   

Then there was the problem of 
Penyoke playground’s wooden tractor, 
which had been turned through 90 
degrees on or around New Year’s 
Eve. Because it no longer sat squarely 
on its protective matting, a warning 
notice will be placed on it. There was 
no shortage of male volunteers to  
relocate it, nominated in absentia by 
lady councillors. With a straight face, 
the Clerk said that before shifting the 
tractor, the volunteers should do a risk 
assessment, train in manual handling, 
and be provided with appropriate   
protective gear. (Laughter). 

Planning: Council recommended    
approval for: 
Installation of timber shelter/bicycle 
shed etc. Landulph Primary School. 

Meeting lasted 59 minutes. 
6 members of the public attended. 
Morton Macleod 

and mentioned a BT award for the most 
innovative re-use, with one competing 
school putting manikins in the box in 
regularly changing costumes, to    
s t im u l a t e  c h i l d r en ’ s  c r ea t i v e          
imagination.  

Discussion moved on to a perceived 
threat that Cornwall Council might    
reduce refuse collection to fortnightly 
intervals. Apart from environmental and 
health issues, it was thought that  
Council would have to provide all 
households with rigid bins. If these were 
too small, there was always the       
telephone box. And when they          
discussed provision of extra road grit 
bins (you’ve guessed it)G good old         
telephone box.  Relax, they were just 
joking.  

The Par ish Counci l  Annual          
Assembly on 15th March at 8.00pm, 
usually  features an invited speaker, but 
this year will concentrate on informing     
parishioners about the Parish Plan 
aims, and on electing a Steering Group. 

PARISH PLAN 2010 

Cornwall Council have been telling its constituent Town and Parish Councils 
that if they wish to make a bid for money/services then an up-to-date Town/
Parish Plan is a necessary part of any application. 

This is all part of the ‘Localism’ that the new Cornwall Council is            
championing.  Our Parish Plan thus needs updating having been done in 
2003/4. 

During this year (2010) all households in the Parish will have the opportunity 
to share their views that will eventually make up our new Plan. 

Please dig out your old plan, look and see what has been achieved since 
2004. 

Whilst such an excellent Parish Plan is a very good template for the new one 
there may be new subjects that have arisen in the meantime. 

If anyone has a suggestion for a new subject area please let me know. 

Please look out for the initial questionnaires probably in late Spring. 

You can all have your say. 

Andrew Butcher (Parish Chairman). Three Corner Meadow. 01752 844302 



Christmas walks 

We had a dry day for the walks, which was a 
blessing as it helped a little to mitigate the very 
muddy conditions, but I think everyone who took 
part realised that winter walking on our footpaths 
means mud.   

There was a goodly turnout with over 50 people 
(from the very young to the seniors) joining one of 
the three arranged walks, and more than 40      
enjoyed the hospitality of the Cargreen Yacht Club           
afterwards for home made soup and pasties. 

I would like to thank all those who helped,      
beforehand and on the day. 

Margaret Honey 

LANDULPH FILM CLUB 

The Wild West came to Landulph on Thursday 21
st
 January, with the 

inaugural presentation of The Searchers in the 

Memorial Hall Annexe. Twenty-six parishioners 

braved the elements to enjoy a free first showing 

of this classic 1956 Western starring John Wayne 

and directed by John Ford. 

After a brief introduction to the film by John Hall, 

the projector took over and we settled down to 

watch what the American Film Institute named in 2008 ‘the Greatest 

Western of all time’. 

Tea and coffee were served at the interval and after the show, our 

guests brought their own refreshments along with them. All in all, it 

was a very friendly and convivial evening. 

Our next presentation is scheduled for Thursday 4
th
 March, 7pm for 

7.30pm  Details will be published during February, so keep an eye out 

for posters and notice board announcements! 

Meanwhile, anyone interested in further information about the Film 

Club should contact Nigel Johnson on 01752 841520,  

Bill & Trisha Langdon on 01752 842533 or  

email Nigel at hawkridgestates@aol.co.uk 

 

 

 

Group Travel 

Dunmere Road Garage Bodmin PL312QN 

20th Feb 2010 Holiday on Ice – Spirit 

12th March Crufts – Terrier &Hound 

20th March Clarks Shopping Village 

7th April Longleat 

11th – 18th April Scotland & Lake District  

 (8 days 7 nights) 

2nd May Badminton Horse Trials 

8th May Malvern Spring Gardening Show 

15th – 16th May Windsor Castle Royal Tattoo  

 plus Windsor Horse Show/ 

 London options 

May River Cruise 

8th August Gatcombe Horse Trials 

4th/5th Sept Burghley Horse Trial weekend 

 16 to 70 seaters also available for private hire:  

A30/A38 Pick up points 

Bookings/Enquiries – 01208 77989 / 72669 

www.grouptravelcoachhire.co.uk 

benneymoon@btinternet.com 

 DCB PLANT HIRE 

0.75 to 7.5 ton mini diggers available for hire with CITB trained 

operator 

All work undertaken including  

Drainage 

Site Clearance 

Bulk excavation 

Brick paved driveways 

Landscaping and groundwork 

undertaken 

Call Dan Billing on 

01752 845234      or    07725082046 

Hodge  News, 

Newsagent  

Daily Newspaper 

Deliveries  to 

 Landulph & 

Cargreen 

Phone 

 01752 845141 

buffet meals, plus entertainment.  Another disaster     

Theatre Royal ended with a very generous gesture from the theatre who kindly         
to the Ball!  An    



 

 Christmas Cards 

The last edition listed those people who donated money to the     
Salvation Army in lieu of local Christmas cards. 

Due to their generosity, £300 was forwarded to the Salvation Army. 
See below a copy of their letter of thanks which says it all!   
 

Dear Friends, 

Christmas Donation 

Thank you for your wonderful donation of £300.00 (Three Hundred Pounds). 

The money will be used this year to give a party for the children who have been 
referred to us by Social Services, Health Visitors etc., young people who very often 
are the victims of circumstances, Prisoners’ Children, the list is endless. 

Because of the Community Spirit of Cargreen, your generosity will make many 
children very happy. 

May God Bless you all and that you have a Blessed and Peaceful Christmas. 

Yours sincerely, Derek Pook, Organising Secretary 

Further to this letter we have had an offer from the Salvation Army to perform a 
concert for the village as their way of saying ‘Thank You’ for our donations. 

Jack Bedbrook 

Good Companions 

The Companions ended 2009 with a Christmas lunch at Trethorne Leisure, 
Launceston, with over 60 members enjoying a superb meal, well served and   
attended by Father Christmas in person! Even the weather was kind; sadly the 
January party was not so lucky, weather caused a cancellation and the party was 
postponed to Saturday 23rd January when more than 60 members enjoyed one 
of Shirley Floyd’s lovely buffet meals, plus entertainment.  Another disaster     
occurred when snow and ice meant the trip to Theatre Royal Pantomime became 
impossible and 45 seats had to be cancelled.  Fortunately, negotiations with the 
Theatre Royal ended with a very generous gesture from the theatre who kindly         
transferred the tickets to a new date, 21st January, so we DID go to the Ball!  An    
exciting year’s programme is ahead with entertainments booked ranging from 
clairvoyance to sweet music and all points between, plus of course the selection 
of good days out with the monthly coach trips. Anyone anxious to join this vibrant 
club (over 30 years in existence) or to join one of our trips as a non-member, 
should simply ring Harry for a programme on 01752 846692.  Our next outing will 
be on 27th  April by coach to Gunnislake, then train to Plymouth and coach home 
via the Barbican with evening meal - cost £6.50. Single train fare extra. 

Harry Pryce 

Locally produced  

stabiliser beef  

from Park Farm Landulph  

 

 

 

 

 

Packs approx 25 kg contain a variety 

of beef cuts packed, labelled , and 

ready for freezing 

To order  

Phone Richard Brown  

07788 725 748  

 

 

 

 

Aerial Solutions 

Aerial & Satellite specialist 

Freeview Aerial Upgrades 

Extra Points:  

Telephone extensions 

Competitive Prices   

                                                                                                                     
Contact Mike Pendered 

01752 294386    

Mobile  07745 027 625 

Landulph Methodist Church News. 

Ray Oatham welcomed a full church to their Annual Carol Service on  
Sunday December 12th at 3pm. Prayers were said by Bernard Melling. The 
lessons were read by Ray and Val Oatham, Pauline Rutherford, Harry 
Pryce, James North, Beth Worth and a member of Livewire Group.         
Livewire Music Group with guitars and their soloist performed Merry    
Christmas Everyone.  Organist was Mavis Edmonds.  Tea and mince pies 
were served after the service by Peggy Dawe and helpers.  

Livewire Music Group meets every Friday at the schoolrooms; any 
youngster wishing to join can just turn up at 6pm. 

Mavis Edmonds 

New Members - Landulph Short Mat Bowls Club 
 

We play on Wednesday afternoons and Tuesday and Thursday evenings 
and are looking for new members – if you are interested, please contact Val 
Oatham on  01752 842560 or Reg Rice on 01752844858.  Come and try your 
hand at Short Mat Bowls – you can be assured of a warm welcome.  We are 
offering two FREE ‘taster’ sessions and look forward to seeing you.  Our AGM 
is being held on Tuesday 23rd February at 7pm in Landulph Memorial Hall and 
you are most welcome to attend. 
Val Oatham 



Cargreen's Red Phonebox 

The Parish is now the proud owner of the redundant 
phone box in Fore Street having taken ownership from 
BT for one pound. We are now looking for creative ideas 
to make use of the box - other villages have turned them 
into art galleries, libraries, tourist information drop-in 
centres and a host of other ideas. 

The Parish Council would like to receive suggestions 
from residents as to how ours should be used - it doesn't 
have to be one idea for all time, we could have a       
succession of projects. It costs us a small amount per 
year for the electricity connection, and any scheme 
should  be backed by people willing to maintain it - but in 
the first instance let’s get the ideas flowing. 

Suggestions to any parish councillor on paper or by 
email to clerk@landulph.com. We may invite parishion-
ers to vote for their favourite suggestions at the Annual Parish Assembly on 
15th March. 

Roger Creagh-Osborne 

roger@crosborne.co.uk 07736 741268 

Gardening Club 

Our 2010 Spring Show will be held at the Memorial Hall on Saturday 27th 
March at 2pm. We are once again hoping for a fantastic display of flowers, 
plants, floral art and plenty of exhibits from the children. 

All new exhibitors will be VERY WARMLY WELCOMED. 

If you wish to enter, and have not received an entry form, please contact 
Shirley Kitney 01752 846808. 

Our 10th February and 10th March meetings are about Bees in the     
Garden and Camellias and their Husbandry respectively, so do come along 
at 7.30pm  to the annexe of the Memorial Hall. 

Shirley Kitney (Show Secretary) 

Tregwheal, Landulph Cross, Saltash 

Delivery of the newsletter is by willing volunteers.  
We are very grateful to them.  New volunteers are always welcome. 

Births, Deaths and Marriages.  
If you wish to make an announcement please contact any committee member, 
details on the back cover. 

 LET ME WRITE YOUR WILL FOR YOU 

I am a retired solicitor 

so you know it will be done properly 

I always come to your home  

so you feel more confident 

Couples can protect their home 

from residential care fees 

let me tell you how 

I also cover 

Powers of Attorney– Living Wills 

Inheritance tax Planning 

My Prices are reasonable  

and there’s no VAT! 

MICHAEL GRUNDY 

Churchland Cottage St Dominick 

Telephone 01579 351467 

A QUALITY SERVICE - A SENSIBLE PRICE 

 
Babysitting  

All ages 

Please contact 

Lucy Gorham  

01752 849787 



 

 

 
 
 

A Bash Street Theatre Production 

of 

The Lion TamerThe Lion TamerThe Lion Tamer   
 

THE LION TAMER is the latest in the silent movie repertoire of the 
award winning Bash Street Theatre Co. from Penzance. 

(www.bashstreet.co.uk) 
 

A melodrama full of action, pathos and silent comedy from a bygone 
era, THE LION TAMER combines circus skills, slapstick comedy and 
an original musical score to bring you a black and white movie show 
from the golden age of the silver screen. A down-at-heel showman is 
rapidly running out of acts for his travelling circus when a stranger   
arrives in town. When the lion tamer has an unfortunate accident, the 
newcomer is volunteered for the job - with comic and catastrophic     
results! 

 
THE LION TAMER, inspired by the comic genius of Buster Keaton and 
Charlie Chaplin will play on 

Saturday, February 6th, 2010 at 7.30 pm 

for one night only 

at 

Landulph Memorial Hall, Cargreen 

Tickets £8 and £5 (children)  

Box Office 01752 845 021 

  

 

 

 

The festive period proved a busy 
time for Landulph Under 5s.  The Pre-
School and Toddler group visited     
Father Christmas at the Donkey Park in 
St Ann’s Chapel.  They enjoyed      lis-
tening to the Nativity story in Santa’s 
grotto and the soft play area and     
donkey rides were an added bonus.  A 
fun day was had by all. 

A big thank you must go to the class 
from Landulph School who came to 
watch the Pre-School’s Nativity play. 
The children looked great in their    
costumes, and Cath, Kate and Jayne 
did a fantastic job directing/cajoling(!) 
them into their positions.  The audience 
sang the carols with gusto, and       
everyone left feeling that bit more 
Christmassy. Sarah Hopcroft 

Landulph Festival – what next? 

The people of Landulph have a chance to air their views about the future     

direction and content of the Landulph Festival of Music and Art when the     

organizing committee holds its AGM in the Memorial Hall Annexe on Monday 

1st February at 7.30pm.  Everyone is invited and useful comments on last 

year’s    festival as well as suggestions for the next one will be gratefully      

received. To thank people for their presence, wine will be served.  

Phillida Jermain 

Landulph Under 5s 



 

 Landulph Markets 

2009 saw the beginning of the Landulph Produce & Craft Market/Big     
Breakfast on two Saturday mornings in May and September, followed by a 
bumper Xmas Market & Shoppers Supper in November. 

The markets have continued to expand, with the 
Xmas one utilizing all three rooms in the Memorial Hall,        
allowing 30 stallholders to display a wide variety of  
beautiful gifts, as well as our more familiar Doughlicious 
bread, cheese and apple juice. 

The mulled wine, hot chocolate and home made soup flowed throughout the 
evening, reviving everyone for a second wind of more shopping!   As well as  
providing a social focal point for the whole community, enjoyed by all ages, 
£764.09 has now been raised for Landulph Memorial Hall Funds and £100 for St 
Luke’s Hospice (in memory of Celia Gorham, co-organiser of the Landulph    
Markets). 

A special thanks to Carolyn Easson & Mel Bennett for setting up the Hall 
nearly all day on Friday and the slick non-stop catering helpers in the soup 
kitchen!  Also a huge thank you to Jason and Julian Reep for tirelessly putting 
signage up on the main road (twice!) and the kind walkers who helped deliver 
over 300 flyers in the locality.   

Unfortunately, we only had one mince pie making volunteer! (Thank you 
Hilary). 

In light of the Markets’ huge success we will endeavour to arrange three more 
this year, with the first Saturday Market & Big Breakfast planned for late Spring.  
If any one is interested in having a stall please contact the following: 

Felicity Wyman & the Team (Tel: 01752 845584) 

Landulph Memorial Hall – Annual General Meeting 

Please come along to the Annual General Meeting of Landulph Memorial 
Hall which will be held at 7.30 pm on Monday 22nd February 2010 in the       
Memorial Hall Annexe. 

It is a very important occasion and one which needs the support of         
everyone in the Parish, to ensure the continued success and development of 
the hall. 

Several Officers will be standing down in 2010 and not standing for           
re-election; this gives an opportunity for new people to take over the mantle of 
managing the Hall, as well as injecting fresh ideas for fund-raising events. 

Notices will be placed on the Parish Notice Boards nearer the date. 

Ray Oatham  

Secretary to Landulph Memorial Hall Management Committee.  

  

 

 

  

 

With over 20 years experience, we undertake a complete range of bespoke 
joinery projects including; kitchens, doors, staircases, handcrafted furniture & 

property renovations. 

Photo request. 

When sending in articles for this 
publication, it would be much 
appreciated if photographs can be 
sent in JPEG format separately, 
rather than embedded in the article.  
When photos are within the text 
there can be some difficulties         
re-aligning.  It is possible to put a 
blank box where you wish your photo 
to be placed. 

Text for articles is preferred in 
Arial 11pt. 

 If  you need any further 
assistance ring Sylvia on 01752 
844519. 



 
 
 
 
 

ThePCMedic.org.uk 
 

Based in Landulph for all your computer and IT needs 

Tel   01752 849787   Mobile    07973 344912   or 

info@thePCMedic.org.uk 

Please call for an informal chat about any of your computer 

problems  

• Upgrading and repair of Personal Computers - all versions of Windows 

and Apple MAC. 

• Networking (both wireless and wired) installed and repaired. 

• Backup advice and solutions offered.  

• Spyware and antivirus recommendations offered. 

• Removal of spyware and viruses 

• Recovery of lost data 

• Transfer of data from old computers to new one and customising the 

computer to suit you 

• Advice offered on purchase of hardware 

• Training offered to groups or individuals 

• Server solutions for small businesses 

Did you know that? 

• The biggest threat to you now is Malware and Spyware 

Try www.malwarebytes.com for free download and scan of your computer 

• Updates  protect you against security threats 

(This applies to Windows and Apple MAC, plus antivirus and antispyware 

programmes) 

• Windows Vista offers significant security advantages over previous versions of 

Windows. 

Dr Paul Gorham, North Wayton Farmhouse, Landulph. 

 

John Wright FCII FPC 

John Wright Financial Services 

1 Coombe Lane Cargreen, Tel: 01752 847533 

Independent Advice On 

ISAs and other investments for Income and Growth 

Pensions and at Retirement Options including 

Open Market Option, Enhanced, Impaired and Smoker Annuities 

Inheritance Tax 

Life Assurance Protection 

            John Wright Financial Services is Authorised and Regulated                                

by the Financial Services Authority 

 

Greg Khan 

Professional                

Plastering Service 

Over 20 years              

experience 

All work undertaken is 

guaranteed 

Tel 01752 843622  

(evenings & weekends) 

new number,  

same prompt service 

07742 514212 mobile 

2009 saw the beginning of the Landulph Produce & Craft Market/Big     

 February 2010 in the       

It is a very important occasion and one which needs the support of         

Several Officers will be standing down in 2010 and not standing for           



 

 
 

In our first post of the New Year we received some very exciting news, in 
that Mrs Gill had been successful with a grant application from ‘Awards for 
All’. The school had been awarded £8,000 to provide the pupils with an      
outdoor learning Trim Trail, which will be delivered and constructed this term.  

We are delighted to welcome Suzanne Jones as our new Parent Support   
Advisor. Suzanne will help parents/carers maintain positive links with the 
school and to give support around things like transition stages, attendance 
issues, family learning, parenting advice and behaviour management to name 
just a few.  

This term sees the start of our links with a primary school in Kenya as part 
of our development to promote the importance of cultural diversity throughout 
the school. The school we are linked with is Olare, which is situated in the 
small village of Kaila approximately 420km west of Nairobi. Olare primary 
school has 167 pupils with six teachers whose classrooms are made of mud 
walls, earth floors and corrugated iron roofs. Our pupils are currently creating 
information about Landulph School to send to Olare and will find out and    
receive information back from Olare.  

Marie Beavan-Smith 

Landulph School 

 

The Blackbirds are up to something in the Shrubbery, 
whilst some Collared Doves are spooning in a tree. 
The Jackdaw and his mate, just sit and contemplate,  

as the noisy Starlings chirrup happily. 
Little Blue Tit spends the day upon the Peanuts,  
with the Robin darting here and there below,  

while the crowds of cheeky Sparrows,  
just like Cockneys with their barrows,  
don't give a fig if it should turn to snow!! 

Chaffinch, gaudy yellow,  
thinks he is such a handsome fellow,  

as he flashes by with gold dust on his wing, 
When all is said and done,  

with all this carry on,  
we can only think that soon it will be Spring!! 

 
Harry Pryce 

SPRING 

  

 

 

  

The An Boesti team at St Mellion are pleased to inform you 
that we have re-opened with a brand new Menu. 

 

Our experienced team of chefs will offer you a taste of the 
season with locally sourced produce to make your mouth  

water along with our professional waiting team who will offer 
you an extensive range of fine wines to satisfy your sense 

and palate. 

 

To book a table please contact hotel reception on 

01579 351351 

Members are entitled to their privilege discount 

 

Also don’t forget to book now for St Valentine’s Day meal 
which will be served on  

Saturday 13
th
 and Sunday 14

th  
February 2010 

5 Courses for £35.00 

For more detail please contact Yannick Loué 

Stmellion-restaurant@crown-golf.co.uk 

 



 

 
 

In our first post of the New Year we received some very exciting news, in 
that Mrs Gill had been successful with a grant application from ‘Awards for 
All’. The school had been awarded £8,000 to provide the pupils with an      
outdoor learning Trim Trail, which will be delivered and constructed this term.  

We are delighted to welcome Suzanne Jones as our new Parent Support   
Advisor. Suzanne will help parents/carers maintain positive links with the 
school and to give support around things like transition stages, attendance 
issues, family learning, parenting advice and behaviour management to name 
just a few.  

This term sees the start of our links with a primary school in Kenya as part 
of our development to promote the importance of cultural diversity throughout 
the school. The school we are linked with is Olare, which is situated in the 
small village of Kaila approximately 420km west of Nairobi. Olare primary 
school has 167 pupils with six teachers whose classrooms are made of mud 
walls, earth floors and corrugated iron roofs. Our pupils are currently creating 
information about Landulph School to send to Olare and will find out and    
receive information back from Olare.  

Marie Beavan-Smith 

Landulph School 

 

The Blackbirds are up to something in the Shrubbery, 
whilst some Collared Doves are spooning in a tree. 
The Jackdaw and his mate, just sit and contemplate,  

as the noisy Starlings chirrup happily. 
Little Blue Tit spends the day upon the Peanuts,  
with the Robin darting here and there below,  

while the crowds of cheeky Sparrows,  
just like Cockneys with their barrows,  
don't give a fig if it should turn to snow!! 

Chaffinch, gaudy yellow,  
thinks he is such a handsome fellow,  

as he flashes by with gold dust on his wing, 
When all is said and done,  

with all this carry on,  
we can only think that soon it will be Spring!! 

 
Harry Pryce 

SPRING 

  

 

 

  

The An Boesti team at St Mellion are pleased to inform you 
that we have re-opened with a brand new Menu. 

 

Our experienced team of chefs will offer you a taste of the 
season with locally sourced produce to make your mouth  

water along with our professional waiting team who will offer 
you an extensive range of fine wines to satisfy your sense 

and palate. 

 

To book a table please contact hotel reception on 

01579 351351 

Members are entitled to their privilege discount 

 

Also don’t forget to book now for St Valentine’s Day meal 
which will be served on  

Saturday 13
th
 and Sunday 14

th  
February 2010 

5 Courses for £35.00 

For more detail please contact Yannick Loué 

Stmellion-restaurant@crown-golf.co.uk 

 



 
 
 
 
 

ThePCMedic.org.uk 
 

Based in Landulph for all your computer and IT needs 

Tel   01752 849787   Mobile    07973 344912   or 

info@thePCMedic.org.uk 

Please call for an informal chat about any of your computer 

problems  

• Upgrading and repair of Personal Computers - all versions of Windows 

and Apple MAC. 

• Networking (both wireless and wired) installed and repaired. 

• Backup advice and solutions offered.  

• Spyware and antivirus recommendations offered. 

• Removal of spyware and viruses 

• Recovery of lost data 

• Transfer of data from old computers to new one and customising the 

computer to suit you 

• Advice offered on purchase of hardware 

• Training offered to groups or individuals 

• Server solutions for small businesses 

Did you know that? 

• The biggest threat to you now is Malware and Spyware 

Try www.malwarebytes.com for free download and scan of your computer 

• Updates  protect you against security threats 

(This applies to Windows and Apple MAC, plus antivirus and antispyware 

programmes) 

• Windows Vista offers significant security advantages over previous versions of 

Windows. 

Dr Paul Gorham, North Wayton Farmhouse, Landulph. 

 

John Wright FCII FPC 

John Wright Financial Services 

1 Coombe Lane Cargreen, Tel: 01752 847533 

Independent Advice On 

ISAs and other investments for Income and Growth 

Pensions and at Retirement Options including 

Open Market Option, Enhanced, Impaired and Smoker Annuities 

Inheritance Tax 

Life Assurance Protection 

            John Wright Financial Services is Authorised and Regulated                                

by the Financial Services Authority 

 

Greg Khan 

Professional                

Plastering Service 

Over 20 years              

experience 

All work undertaken is 

guaranteed 

Tel 01752 843622  

(evenings & weekends) 

new number,  

same prompt service 

07742 514212 mobile 

2009 saw the beginning of the Landulph Produce & Craft Market/Big     

 February 2010 in the       

It is a very important occasion and one which needs the support of         

Several Officers will be standing down in 2010 and not standing for           



 

 Landulph Markets 

2009 saw the beginning of the Landulph Produce & Craft Market/Big     
Breakfast on two Saturday mornings in May and September, followed by a 
bumper Xmas Market & Shoppers Supper in November. 

The markets have continued to expand, with the 
Xmas one utilizing all three rooms in the Memorial Hall,        
allowing 30 stallholders to display a wide variety of  
beautiful gifts, as well as our more familiar Doughlicious 
bread, cheese and apple juice. 

The mulled wine, hot chocolate and home made soup flowed throughout the 
evening, reviving everyone for a second wind of more shopping!   As well as  
providing a social focal point for the whole community, enjoyed by all ages, 
£764.09 has now been raised for Landulph Memorial Hall Funds and £100 for St 
Luke’s Hospice (in memory of Celia Gorham, co-organiser of the Landulph    
Markets). 

A special thanks to Carolyn Easson & Mel Bennett for setting up the Hall 
nearly all day on Friday and the slick non-stop catering helpers in the soup 
kitchen!  Also a huge thank you to Jason and Julian Reep for tirelessly putting 
signage up on the main road (twice!) and the kind walkers who helped deliver 
over 300 flyers in the locality.   

Unfortunately, we only had one mince pie making volunteer! (Thank you 
Hilary). 

In light of the Markets’ huge success we will endeavour to arrange three more 
this year, with the first Saturday Market & Big Breakfast planned for late Spring.  
If any one is interested in having a stall please contact the following: 

Felicity Wyman & the Team (Tel: 01752 845584) 

Landulph Memorial Hall – Annual General Meeting 

Please come along to the Annual General Meeting of Landulph Memorial 
Hall which will be held at 7.30 pm on Monday 22nd February 2010 in the       
Memorial Hall Annexe. 

It is a very important occasion and one which needs the support of         
everyone in the Parish, to ensure the continued success and development of 
the hall. 

Several Officers will be standing down in 2010 and not standing for           
re-election; this gives an opportunity for new people to take over the mantle of 
managing the Hall, as well as injecting fresh ideas for fund-raising events. 

Notices will be placed on the Parish Notice Boards nearer the date. 

Ray Oatham  

Secretary to Landulph Memorial Hall Management Committee.  

  

 

 

  

 

With over 20 years experience, we undertake a complete range of bespoke 
joinery projects including; kitchens, doors, staircases, handcrafted furniture & 

property renovations. 

Photo request. 

When sending in articles for this 
publication, it would be much 
appreciated if photographs can be 
sent in JPEG format separately, 
rather than embedded in the article.  
When photos are within the text 
there can be some difficulties         
re-aligning.  It is possible to put a 
blank box where you wish your photo 
to be placed. 

Text for articles is preferred in 
Arial 11pt. 

 If  you need any further 
assistance ring Sylvia on 01752 
844519. 



 

 

 
 
 

A Bash Street Theatre Production 

of 

The Lion TamerThe Lion TamerThe Lion Tamer   
 

THE LION TAMER is the latest in the silent movie repertoire of the 
award winning Bash Street Theatre Co. from Penzance. 

(www.bashstreet.co.uk) 
 

A melodrama full of action, pathos and silent comedy from a bygone 
era, THE LION TAMER combines circus skills, slapstick comedy and 
an original musical score to bring you a black and white movie show 
from the golden age of the silver screen. A down-at-heel showman is 
rapidly running out of acts for his travelling circus when a stranger   
arrives in town. When the lion tamer has an unfortunate accident, the 
newcomer is volunteered for the job - with comic and catastrophic     
results! 

 
THE LION TAMER, inspired by the comic genius of Buster Keaton and 
Charlie Chaplin will play on 

Saturday, February 6th, 2010 at 7.30 pm 

for one night only 

at 

Landulph Memorial Hall, Cargreen 

Tickets £8 and £5 (children)  

Box Office 01752 845 021 

  

 

 

 

The festive period proved a busy 
time for Landulph Under 5s.  The Pre-
School and Toddler group visited     
Father Christmas at the Donkey Park in 
St Ann’s Chapel.  They enjoyed      lis-
tening to the Nativity story in Santa’s 
grotto and the soft play area and     
donkey rides were an added bonus.  A 
fun day was had by all. 

A big thank you must go to the class 
from Landulph School who came to 
watch the Pre-School’s Nativity play. 
The children looked great in their    
costumes, and Cath, Kate and Jayne 
did a fantastic job directing/cajoling(!) 
them into their positions.  The audience 
sang the carols with gusto, and       
everyone left feeling that bit more 
Christmassy. Sarah Hopcroft 

Landulph Festival – what next? 

The people of Landulph have a chance to air their views about the future     

direction and content of the Landulph Festival of Music and Art when the     

organizing committee holds its AGM in the Memorial Hall Annexe on Monday 

1st February at 7.30pm.  Everyone is invited and useful comments on last 

year’s    festival as well as suggestions for the next one will be gratefully      

received. To thank people for their presence, wine will be served.  

Phillida Jermain 

Landulph Under 5s 



Cargreen's Red Phonebox 

The Parish is now the proud owner of the redundant 
phone box in Fore Street having taken ownership from 
BT for one pound. We are now looking for creative ideas 
to make use of the box - other villages have turned them 
into art galleries, libraries, tourist information drop-in 
centres and a host of other ideas. 

The Parish Council would like to receive suggestions 
from residents as to how ours should be used - it doesn't 
have to be one idea for all time, we could have a       
succession of projects. It costs us a small amount per 
year for the electricity connection, and any scheme 
should  be backed by people willing to maintain it - but in 
the first instance let’s get the ideas flowing. 

Suggestions to any parish councillor on paper or by 
email to clerk@landulph.com. We may invite parishion-
ers to vote for their favourite suggestions at the Annual Parish Assembly on 
15th March. 

Roger Creagh-Osborne 

roger@crosborne.co.uk 07736 741268 

Gardening Club 

Our 2010 Spring Show will be held at the Memorial Hall on Saturday 27th 
March at 2pm. We are once again hoping for a fantastic display of flowers, 
plants, floral art and plenty of exhibits from the children. 

All new exhibitors will be VERY WARMLY WELCOMED. 

If you wish to enter, and have not received an entry form, please contact 
Shirley Kitney 01752 846808. 

Our 10th February and 10th March meetings are about Bees in the     
Garden and Camellias and their Husbandry respectively, so do come along 
at 7.30pm  to the annexe of the Memorial Hall. 

Shirley Kitney (Show Secretary) 

Tregwheal, Landulph Cross, Saltash 

Delivery of the newsletter is by willing volunteers.  
We are very grateful to them.  New volunteers are always welcome. 

Births, Deaths and Marriages.  
If you wish to make an announcement please contact any committee member, 
details on the back cover. 

 LET ME WRITE YOUR WILL FOR YOU 

I am a retired solicitor 

so you know it will be done properly 

I always come to your home  

so you feel more confident 

Couples can protect their home 

from residential care fees 

let me tell you how 

I also cover 

Powers of Attorney– Living Wills 

Inheritance tax Planning 

My Prices are reasonable  

and there’s no VAT! 

MICHAEL GRUNDY 

Churchland Cottage St Dominick 

Telephone 01579 351467 

A QUALITY SERVICE - A SENSIBLE PRICE 

 
Babysitting  

All ages 

Please contact 

Lucy Gorham  

01752 849787 



 

 Christmas Cards 

The last edition listed those people who donated money to the     
Salvation Army in lieu of local Christmas cards. 

Due to their generosity, £300 was forwarded to the Salvation Army. 
See below a copy of their letter of thanks which says it all!   
 

Dear Friends, 

Christmas Donation 

Thank you for your wonderful donation of £300.00 (Three Hundred Pounds). 

The money will be used this year to give a party for the children who have been 
referred to us by Social Services, Health Visitors etc., young people who very often 
are the victims of circumstances, Prisoners’ Children, the list is endless. 

Because of the Community Spirit of Cargreen, your generosity will make many 
children very happy. 

May God Bless you all and that you have a Blessed and Peaceful Christmas. 

Yours sincerely, Derek Pook, Organising Secretary 

Further to this letter we have had an offer from the Salvation Army to perform a 
concert for the village as their way of saying ‘Thank You’ for our donations. 

Jack Bedbrook 

Good Companions 

The Companions ended 2009 with a Christmas lunch at Trethorne Leisure, 
Launceston, with over 60 members enjoying a superb meal, well served and   
attended by Father Christmas in person! Even the weather was kind; sadly the 
January party was not so lucky, weather caused a cancellation and the party was 
postponed to Saturday 23rd January when more than 60 members enjoyed one 
of Shirley Floyd’s lovely buffet meals, plus entertainment.  Another disaster     
occurred when snow and ice meant the trip to Theatre Royal Pantomime became 
impossible and 45 seats had to be cancelled.  Fortunately, negotiations with the 
Theatre Royal ended with a very generous gesture from the theatre who kindly         
transferred the tickets to a new date, 21st January, so we DID go to the Ball!  An    
exciting year’s programme is ahead with entertainments booked ranging from 
clairvoyance to sweet music and all points between, plus of course the selection 
of good days out with the monthly coach trips. Anyone anxious to join this vibrant 
club (over 30 years in existence) or to join one of our trips as a non-member, 
should simply ring Harry for a programme on 01752 846692.  Our next outing will 
be on 27th  April by coach to Gunnislake, then train to Plymouth and coach home 
via the Barbican with evening meal - cost £6.50. Single train fare extra. 

Harry Pryce 

Locally produced  

stabiliser beef  

from Park Farm Landulph  

 

 

 

 

 

Packs approx 25 kg contain a variety 

of beef cuts packed, labelled , and 

ready for freezing 

To order  

Phone Richard Brown  

07788 725 748  

 

 

 

 

Aerial Solutions 

Aerial & Satellite specialist 

Freeview Aerial Upgrades 

Extra Points:  

Telephone extensions 

Competitive Prices   

                                                                                                                     
Contact Mike Pendered 

01752 294386    

Mobile  07745 027 625 

Landulph Methodist Church News. 

Ray Oatham welcomed a full church to their Annual Carol Service on  
Sunday December 12th at 3pm. Prayers were said by Bernard Melling. The 
lessons were read by Ray and Val Oatham, Pauline Rutherford, Harry 
Pryce, James North, Beth Worth and a member of Livewire Group.         
Livewire Music Group with guitars and their soloist performed Merry    
Christmas Everyone.  Organist was Mavis Edmonds.  Tea and mince pies 
were served after the service by Peggy Dawe and helpers.  

Livewire Music Group meets every Friday at the schoolrooms; any 
youngster wishing to join can just turn up at 6pm. 

Mavis Edmonds 

New Members - Landulph Short Mat Bowls Club 
 

We play on Wednesday afternoons and Tuesday and Thursday evenings 
and are looking for new members – if you are interested, please contact Val 
Oatham on  01752 842560 or Reg Rice on 01752844858.  Come and try your 
hand at Short Mat Bowls – you can be assured of a warm welcome.  We are 
offering two FREE ‘taster’ sessions and look forward to seeing you.  Our AGM 
is being held on Tuesday 23rd February at 7pm in Landulph Memorial Hall and 
you are most welcome to attend. 
Val Oatham 



Christmas walks 

We had a dry day for the walks, which was a 
blessing as it helped a little to mitigate the very 
muddy conditions, but I think everyone who took 
part realised that winter walking on our footpaths 
means mud.   

There was a goodly turnout with over 50 people 
(from the very young to the seniors) joining one of 
the three arranged walks, and more than 40      
enjoyed the hospitality of the Cargreen Yacht Club           
afterwards for home made soup and pasties. 

I would like to thank all those who helped,      
beforehand and on the day. 

Margaret Honey 

LANDULPH FILM CLUB 

The Wild West came to Landulph on Thursday 21
st
 January, with the 

inaugural presentation of The Searchers in the 

Memorial Hall Annexe. Twenty-six parishioners 

braved the elements to enjoy a free first showing 

of this classic 1956 Western starring John Wayne 

and directed by John Ford. 

After a brief introduction to the film by John Hall, 

the projector took over and we settled down to 

watch what the American Film Institute named in 2008 ‘the Greatest 

Western of all time’. 

Tea and coffee were served at the interval and after the show, our 

guests brought their own refreshments along with them. All in all, it 

was a very friendly and convivial evening. 

Our next presentation is scheduled for Thursday 4
th
 March, 7pm for 

7.30pm  Details will be published during February, so keep an eye out 

for posters and notice board announcements! 

Meanwhile, anyone interested in further information about the Film 

Club should contact Nigel Johnson on 01752 841520,  

Bill & Trisha Langdon on 01752 842533 or  

email Nigel at hawkridgestates@aol.co.uk 

 

 

 

Group Travel 

Dunmere Road Garage Bodmin PL312QN 

20th Feb 2010 Holiday on Ice – Spirit 

12th March Crufts – Terrier &Hound 

20th March Clarks Shopping Village 

7th April Longleat 

11th – 18th April Scotland & Lake District  

 (8 days 7 nights) 

2nd May Badminton Horse Trials 

8th May Malvern Spring Gardening Show 

15th – 16th May Windsor Castle Royal Tattoo  

 plus Windsor Horse Show/ 

 London options 

May River Cruise 

8th August Gatcombe Horse Trials 

4th/5th Sept Burghley Horse Trial weekend 

 16 to 70 seaters also available for private hire:  

A30/A38 Pick up points 

Bookings/Enquiries – 01208 77989 / 72669 

www.grouptravelcoachhire.co.uk 

benneymoon@btinternet.com 

 DCB PLANT HIRE 

0.75 to 7.5 ton mini diggers available for hire with CITB trained 

operator 

All work undertaken including  

Drainage 

Site Clearance 

Bulk excavation 

Brick paved driveways 

Landscaping and groundwork 

undertaken 

Call Dan Billing on 

01752 845234      or    07725082046 

Hodge  News, 

Newsagent  

Daily Newspaper 

Deliveries  to 

 Landulph & 

Cargreen 

Phone 

 01752 845141 

buffet meals, plus entertainment.  Another disaster     

Theatre Royal ended with a very generous gesture from the theatre who kindly         
to the Ball!  An    



Mary Eastment 

Mary is one of the few villagers left who was 
actually born in Cargreen. During her early years 
she lived just two doors up from Braund stores 
next door to her grandparents, Henry and Mary 
Clark. At that time the cottages belonged to Mr 
Snell of Rosehill, where her grandfather worked. 
Mary’s mother, Kitty, was one of five children, and 
sister to Bertha Crabb, originally from Tinnell. Her 
father Cecil had a poultry business in Landulph, 
and the family later became market gardeners on 
land that is now the cricket field. There were also 
geese, ducks, chickens and a few pigs. One of her 
fondest memories is rearing chickens in incubators. Since there were no    
freezers, her mother salted pigs in a trundle to preserve them. Mary attended 
Sunday school from the age of four and was confirmed in 1951. 

Her mother had a stroke aged just 42, leaving Mary to look after her parents 
from an early age. She cooked her first Christmas dinner, a goose, aged 12.   
Her father’s brother, Uncle Bert, and Auntie Ida played an important part in her 
life and were always there for her. She was a Brownie, and later a Guide, in the 
troupe run by her aunt, Bertha Crabb.  She attended ‘Cross College’ from the 
age of five until fifteen when she left and joined the family business. One of her 
tasks was to drive the van into Plymouth with produce for the markets.   

Mary regularly visited the Regal cinema in Saltash travelling on one of the 
buses that came three times a week, but often missed the end of the film as the 
bus returned at 11pm. 

Keen on sports, Mary learned to swim in the river, and recalls three or four 
wrecks the children would dive off.  

She and her friends raised funds towards the parish hall, holding mini      
markets and garage sales in the Rectory Room. Mary’s uncle, Harold Clark, 
served in the first World War, gaining the French equivalent of the military 
medal, and it was he who cut the first turf when the Memorial Hall was started.  
A member of the Church choir and keen dancer, she was also involved in choir 
suppers and fetes for church funds held at Landulph Rectory. 

One of her passions in sport was badminton, and she and husband Ken were 
keen supporters and members of the Landulph badminton club, using the hall 
she had worked so hard to support. She was the Ladies Singles winner. 

Mary married Ken Eastment from Landrake, and in 2008 the couple cele-
brated their golden wedding anniversary. They have a daughter, Brenda, and 
two grandchildren, Liam and Gavin, of whom they are very proud. She has lived 
in her present home, Bounds Tenement, for 65 years and delights in telling me 
her work in the gardens only ended when she married a Plumber! 

David Hall 

  

d isp leased wi th the lack  of             

Everyone with the remotest interest 
in the parish’s development in the 

next five years is urged to attend.   

Then there was the problem of 
Penyoke playground’s wooden tractor, 
which had been turned through 90 
degrees on or around New Year’s 
Eve. Because it no longer sat squarely 
on its protective matting, a warning 
notice will be placed on it. There was 
no shortage of male volunteers to  
relocate it, nominated in absentia by 
lady councillors. With a straight face, 
the Clerk said that before shifting the 
tractor, the volunteers should do a risk 
assessment, train in manual handling, 
and be provided with appropriate   
protective gear. (Laughter). 

Planning: Council recommended    
approval for: 
Installation of timber shelter/bicycle 
shed etc. Landulph Primary School. 

Meeting lasted 59 minutes. 
6 members of the public attended. 
Morton Macleod 

and mentioned a BT award for the most 
innovative re-use, with one competing 
school putting manikins in the box in 
regularly changing costumes, to    
s t im u l a t e  c h i l d r en ’ s  c r ea t i v e          
imagination.  

Discussion moved on to a perceived 
threat that Cornwall Council might    
reduce refuse collection to fortnightly 
intervals. Apart from environmental and 
health issues, it was thought that  
Council would have to provide all 
households with rigid bins. If these were 
too small, there was always the       
telephone box. And when they          
discussed provision of extra road grit 
bins (you’ve guessed it)G good old         
telephone box.  Relax, they were just 
joking.  

The Par ish Counci l  Annual          
Assembly on 15th March at 8.00pm, 
usually  features an invited speaker, but 
this year will concentrate on informing     
parishioners about the Parish Plan 
aims, and on electing a Steering Group. 

PARISH PLAN 2010 

Cornwall Council have been telling its constituent Town and Parish Councils 
that if they wish to make a bid for money/services then an up-to-date Town/
Parish Plan is a necessary part of any application. 

This is all part of the ‘Localism’ that the new Cornwall Council is            
championing.  Our Parish Plan thus needs updating having been done in 
2003/4. 

During this year (2010) all households in the Parish will have the opportunity 
to share their views that will eventually make up our new Plan. 

Please dig out your old plan, look and see what has been achieved since 
2004. 

Whilst such an excellent Parish Plan is a very good template for the new one 
there may be new subjects that have arisen in the meantime. 

If anyone has a suggestion for a new subject area please let me know. 

Please look out for the initial questionnaires probably in late Spring. 

You can all have your say. 

Andrew Butcher (Parish Chairman). Three Corner Meadow. 01752 844302 



Editorial 

First of all, we’d like to say ‘Thank You’ to everyone who responded to our       
appeal for donations in December. By the end of the month, you had given us 
£424, which includes individual donations of £100 and £50. The envelopes still 
trickle in, and it’s not too late for non-responders to chip in. 

Because we print our own newsletter, and ink is very expensive, we are trying to 
control costs by using less colour in the page 1 picture. This month’s drawing is by 
Lynne Saunders, and other local artists will draft  future images. 

Finally, you may remember our plan to publish a booklet on Landulph at War. 
Most of the material has been gathered, and compilation starts now. However, 
printing awaits our being awarded suitable grants in the summer, so wish us luck. 

The Newsletter Group 

Because this meeting was out of 
synch with the usual timetable, the   
Annexe floor was still covered with   
Playgroup toys. Despite this, the    
councillors held their nerve under the 
unblinking gaze of several furry        
animals. In public forum, Jo Butcher 
asked why Hodders Way street lights 
had not been switched off in the wee 
small hours, as had been requested 
months ago. Andrew Butcher promised 
to look into this. She also pressed for 
other green initiatives, e.g. communal      
composting.  A reply from Colin Breed 
MP about the parish’s awful broadband 
service suggested that a Babcock  
company subsidiary might be helpful 
with a pilot study for the parish, which 
still has £6K earmarked for that        
purpose. 

A submission by the Spaniards Inn 

 

of piles, pontoons and a walkway at 
the pub riverside took up most of the 
meeting. To put it mildly, Council was 
d isp leased wi th the lack  of             
consultation between the owners and 
themselves, and will write to the     
Arnolds inviting an update, and to  
DEFRA with appropriate information. 
Enough said. 

Andrew proposed that the revision of 

the   Parish  Plan  be  led   by Council  

members, with co-option of members 
of the public as appropriate. 

Planning: Council recommended    
approval for: 

Construction of extensions to east and 
north elevations (etc) of Clampit    
Cottage, Landulph. Mr J Grainger. 

Meeting lasted 100 minutes.  

8 members of the public attended. 

Morton Macleod 

Parish Council Meeting 14th December 2009 

Parish Council Meeting 18th January 2010 

 
meeting to discuss matters with    
members of the public.  

The public telephone box is    
proving a bargain, if only by keeping 
these meetings   chuckling. Roger had 
more suggestions for its use e.g. a  
collection   point   for   old     batteries,  

Following last month’s stimuli, Justin 
Arnold has discussed Spaniards Inn 
development with Cllr Gerry Stevenson, 
and has agreed to attend February’s 
Council meeting to outline options, and 
(we understand) will be available at the 
Spaniards Inn immediately after the 

 

 

 

 
 

 

She and her friends raised funds towards the parish hall, holding mini      



Chris Billing  

Agricultural Contractor, Plant Hire and Garden services 

All types of garden work undertaken which includes: 

Tree surgery 

Garden Clearance 

Hedge trimming 

Turfing 

Fencing 

And many more 

Agricultural work can also be undertaken  

Mini digger hire with tractor and dump trailer available  

ALSO SEASONED LOGS FOR SALE 

Contact Chris Billing 

01752 845234  or mobile 0798 057 4104 

07980574104 

The Newsletter Committee reserve the right to edit or refuse material. If there are any 
mistakes, we apologise. Signed articles do not necessarily express the views of the 
committee. 

Letters to the editor can be given to any committee member or e-mailed to 
sylvia@bedbrook.co.uk 

The newsletter can be viewed at www.landulph.com 

If you are a new resident to the parish and would like to write a small article introducing 
yourselves we would be delighted to receive it. 

The Parish newsletter printer is available for use by local organisations. 

15p per double sided A4 with colour images 

10p per double sided A4 text only. Please provide your own paper. 

Next edition copy date is 15th March but earlier would be even better. 

Please contact a committee member for more details. 

Jo Butcher 01752 844302 Mavis Edmonds 01579 350385 

Morton Macleod 01752 846520 Sylvia Bedbrook 01752 844519 

Reg Rice 01752 844858 James Jermain 01752 847546 

Lynne Saunders 01752 847325   
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